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Pictured to the right is Cody Broughton, the first recipient 
of the Congleton-Etheridge Memorial Scholarship.  On hand 
to present this award to the left is Sean Congleton, Major 
Roy Congleton’s grandson.  This ceremonial check was 
presented at the Army ROTC Military Ball on February 26, 
2022.  Congratulations Cody!  Hopefully, we’ll see you 
again in person at the fall alumni reunion.  Mark your 
calendar for October 22, 2022 at the NC State University 
Club. 

Active members of the alumni association are authorized to 
open the Members Only tab on the website.  If you’ve lost or forgotten the password, 
contact me or the webmaster, Judy Ramsey.  Our social roster—accessed from the Members 
Only tab—requires a separate password. 

The Pershing Rifles Group National Convention was conducted this month in Lexington, 
Kentucky.  Willis Madden, president of the NSPR Alumni Association and staff reported on 
several critical issues.  Among these were a life membership in the national alumni 
association and the status of new PR and national alumni membership packets.  A third party 
is still being sought to manage the fulfillment center function that produces membership 
shingles and assembles envelopes for mailing.  The committee for the study of a life 
membership fee structure is close to formulating a recommendation. 

Representatives from various local alumni associations spoke about the lack of support to PR 
companies across the regiments.  Those associations in direct contact with members of an 
active company —like L-4—are by far performing the best work in the NSPRAA.  The 2023 
convention will be conducted in northern Virginia. 

Fraternally, 
                Joe Harris

	 	 	 	 	 Director of Administration

http://www.L4AA.org

